PLEASE POST

March 11, 1991

## THIS WEEK

Spring Break begins noon Mar. 9, classes resume Mar. 18. at 8 a.m.

Tues. -

Peninsula Business Breakfast, free, topic "The Gridlock: Where Are We Going?," by Sen. Robert C. Scott, 7:30 - 9 a.m., A105.

## ANNOUNCEMENTS

Personnel

Promotion - Hourly

Christine Hopping, Office Services Specialist, Office of Career Services.

Falk Art Gallery Photojournalist, Bea Kopp's exhibit, "The Preservation of Memory" will open with a reception on Mar. 19, 5:30 - 7:30 p.m. in the Falk Art Gallery.

Foreign Languages To all members of the faculty: Effective Aug. 27, 1990, no college credit will be granted based upon the results of any foreign language placement examination.

Artwork

Dr. David Alexick has a number of his "work" stored around campus. If you are in need of some artwork for your work area, and would to dispaly Dr. Alexick's work, please call him at 4-7090.

Bookstore

The Bookstore will be closed for business during the week of Spring Break, March 11-15 for the purpose of taking inventory. The Bookstore will re-open Mon., March 18.

FYI

Educational discounts on MacIntosh and IBM computers, HP printers and some software are now available to full-time students, faculty and staff. For more information, contact Carolyn Birmingham, Smith 138, 4-7920. Professors, please announce this to your classes.

Have some information you'd like to share with the CNC community?

Please submit your information in memo form to the Office of Public Relations

<u>before noon on Wednesday</u>

Need information?...call 594-7039.

Workshops Correction There was a date in the Training Opportunities Workshop handout for the "History of the Peninsula," given by Dr. James Morris. The correct date for this workshop should read Tue., April 16, 1991, not Mon. April 15.

ed.

Renaissance

Every other spring sees the past come alive at CNC. Knights do battle, ladies show off their finest gowns, pennants and banners flap in the breeze and the sounds of music and dancing fill the air. The occasion: Medieval-Renaissance Week. This year's event begins Tues., March 19 with a performance of instrumental music by the Locrian Consort at 12:15 in the Student Lounge of the Campus Center, Wed., March 20 is Festival Day. Knights in armor will do battle, lords and ladies will dance, and all will feast and be merry. On Thurs., March 21, the CNC Chorale Group under Ruth Winters will feature a concert of songs from the time period. All events are free and open to the public as well as to all members of the CNC community.

FYI

The Presbytery of Eastern Virginia is engaged in identifying current and future trends in higher education in order to design its ministries more effectively in the next decade. The Presbytery is seeking help from Presbyterian faculty and administrators who would be willing to serve as a kind of "think tank" for this purpose. The group will meet about five times during the academic year. Any Presbyterian faculty member or administrator who would like to be nominated as a representative from CNC should call Carolyn Lawrence, Campus Minister, at 595-7604.

Registration

The Fall 1991 Registration News will announce that regular registration will be extended from the normal two days to seven and one half weeks prior to the beginning of classes.

This does not change the usual opportunity for currently enrolled students to take advantage of early registration scheduled to begin April 8 to April 11, 1991. New freshmen will continue to register during the summer following freshman orientation as they always have.

The new extended registration is intended for all other students, including new, transfer, readmitted, etc.

Students will be able to apply for admission to the college, make an appointment with an adviser, and present their registration form to the office of the Registrar between July 1, 1991 and Aug. 21, 1991 during the hours of 9 a.m - 4 p.m., and Wed. evenings from 5 until 6:30.

The Admission and advising procedure is the same as in past years, but now the student will not have to wait for the formerly scheduled two days of registration.

Library

Spring break hours for the library will be:

Sat. 3/9 & Sun. 3/10 1-5 p.m, Mon. - Thurs., 3/11 - 3/14 8 a.m. - 8 p.m., Fri., 3/15 8 a.m. - 5 p.m., Sat., 3/16 1-5 p.m., Sun., 3/17 1-9 p.m.

Media hours will remain the same.

Info. Tech. Services

Information Technology Services will hold the following hands-on workshops:

"How to Use INTERnet the International Network at CNC." This workshop is primarily for faculty. It will be on Wed., March 27, 1991 in Gosnold 123 from 3-5 p.m.

"Mailmerging Using Word Perfect." This workshop is geared to the person who has a working knowledge of Word Perfect. It will be held on Wed., April 24, 1991 in Gosnold 123 from 1-3 p.m.

"Introduction to MS DOS." Experience with DOS is not necessary. This workshop will be held on Wed., May 29, 1991 in Gosnold 123 from 1-3 p.m.

Please call 4-7180 for reservations as seats are limited.

## FACULTY, STAFF, STUDENT NEWS

Faculty

Multimedia Exhibition from Hampton Roads Colleges and Universities opens on March 27 at Riddick's Folly, the new gallery museum in Suffolk. Juror Deborah McLeod, of the Portsmouth Museum, selected 39 works from 139 entries for this show. Twelve of the 39 art pieces were submitted by ten CNC students.

Jay Paul's poems "Memorial Day" and "Her Dream Was of Water" (in memory of Teresa Van Dover) appear in the current issue of <a href="Memorial Day" and "Her Dream Was of Water" (in memory of Teresa Van Dover) appears in the current issue of Wire.</a>

On Sat., March 2, Honors Students Jennifer Dwyer, David Eger and Carla Steever delivered a presentation entitled "Interdisciplinary Journey to Maine and Discovery" at the Virginia Collegiate Honors Council meeting at Norfolk State University.

